
March 2021  1 

 

Gypsy  
Tolergram 

A monthly newsletter for  

The Gypsy Tolers 
Proud chapter of the Society of Decorative Painters 

Volume 42, Issue 3 March 2021 

Hi Gypsy Friends: 
 

We will soon be welcoming warm Spring mornings, the sun on your face and all the beautiful Spring flowers 

popping up.  What a wonderful place we live in! 
 

I would love to welcome all our new members—we are really growing and it’s exciting.  Because of social 

media and Zoom, we have members joining us from all over the country. 
 

We have some exciting things happening.   Liz Vigliotto will be teaching the cutest little Easter candy jar this 

month and then in May we have Linda La Rocco teaching an adorable phone holder.  Both projects are very 

useful items that I know you will enjoy using. 
 

Coming up in July we will be having a virtual sleepover—plans are in the works now!  It’s very exciting and 

we have six great teachers to entertain you.  I’m sure you all will want to join us.  Heidi will be announcing 

the particulars of it soon! 
 

On a sad note, I have learned we’ve lost a few Gypsy members we all loved.  Just learned recently that  Linda 

Higgins passed away a couple years ago and Pat Ryan, a former Gypsy, also passed away recently.  Linda 

Heckendorf also lost her beloved Bob.  Our love and prayers go out to all their families.  Please let us know if 

you know of others who have lost loved ones or are sick. 
 

In this time of uncertainty and us not being able to get together and enjoy each other’s company, we hope 

we bring you a bit of joy in the projects we are doing and the events we are planning.  Special thanks to all of 

those who are working on these projects. 
 

So I hope you all have time to sit on your porch, 

rock a little in your rocking chair, sip a glass of 

tea and enjoy our beautiful weather.  Sending 

you my best wishes for good health and much 

painting time.        

Judy 
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Secretary 

Cheryl Jones 

Gypsy Tolers Board Meeting 

February 8, 2021 

The Board meeting was called to order at 3:00 pm on Monday, February 8, 2021 by President Judy Coates.   

Kim Tamiazzo—Programs:  Reported that we have 40 signed up for the class in February and as of this date, 10 are signed up for 

May.  PayPal has been set up and is now linked to our banking account for members to use to pay for classes.  The Chapter is ab-

sorbing the fee due to not having to pay rent at this time.  Jan Sunny shared that the Senior Center is not planning to reopen any-

time soon so for now we will do classes on Zoom. 

Jan Sunny—Charities:  Reported that we cannot collect used clothing for Angel’s Closet because of clothes cleaning issues.  She 

can accept cash and will shop for new clothes if anyone would like to donate.  We can still do memory boxes if anyone has them; 

but there has been an issue finding them right now. 

Carol Whitton—Membership:  Reported that we have 59 members with verified SDP memberships and 14 members not yet veri-

fied.  Please make sure that you join SDP and give that information to Carol.  At this time, the total membership is 73.  It was 

brought up to add emergency information to our membership book.  There was an incident at another chapter that prompted this 

request; the Board agreed to doing this. 

Jolene Cooley—Treasurer:  Reported that we should keep the current budget in place and not require a new budget due to the 

current climate.  The Chapter is doing well financially and very little has changed in the amount we have in the Bank.  The financial 

report is published every month in the newsletter for review. 

Carm Brooker—Ways and Means:  Reported it’s hard to have a raffle if we do not meet in person.  It was discussed to go ahead 

and have raffles since PayPal is set up to accept payment; the winner would receive the prize via mail.  It was discussed to add pic-

tures of the raffle being offered when the program is announced. 

Ginny Gilman—Historian:  Reported that she has two pages completed.  More will happen when we meet again. 

Nancy Schatz—Newsletter:  Reported no issues with the newsletter.  If anyone is having problems receiving their newsletter, 

please let her know. 

County Fair:  At this time, the fair will not take place in 2021. 

Heidi Allison—SleepOver:  Reported that things are pretty much at a standstill due to our current situation.  The venue will not 

quote more than two months from the event and with uncertainty we cannot proceed under those conditions.  It looks like maybe 

we will have to postpone until 2022.  Discussion proceeded among the Board to possibly do a Zoom weekend in July and also have 

raffles available.  Heidi and Kim will put their heads together to see what can be put together. 

Meeting ended at 3:43 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Cheryl Jones, Secretary. 

PS:  I’m letting Pixie’s hair grow out until it gets too hot so she’s going to look like a hippy—LOL!  She’s been fun and enjoys her 

short trips to get coffee with me.  Someday maybe a long road trip—she’s training for that! 
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Membership 

Carol Whitton 

  FEBRUARY 
Very happy ‘BELATED’ birthday to: 

Christine Schlager  23 

  MARCH 
Barbara Underwood  2 

Sally Anderson   4 

Annette Lamarre   4 

Sue Klein   5 

Debbie Ramo   10 

Patti Terral   12 

JoAnn Stanton   14 

Richard Guill   22 

Diana Van Riel   22 

Bonnie Dominguqz  24 

Pat Spencer   25 

We are now 63 members strong! Thank you to all who contacted me this past month to update 
your information. We also have one new member to welcome – Shirley Golding! 

As some of you may know, a member of one of our sister chapters had a medical emergency 
during a meeting a little over a year ago. It is my understanding this member was unresponsive 
and her chapter members did not know who to inform of the emergency. This chapter has 
shared their experience with others and have encouraged us to add an emergency contact name 
and phone number to their directory information. We discussed this at our last Board meeting 
and feel it is a great idea. Soon, you will receive an email from me asking for a name and 
phone number of someone to call in the event of an emergency. Your prompt response would 
be greatly appreciated. 

Should you have any questions or have any changes to your information, please feel free to 
contact me. 

Carol Whitton 
2021 Membership Chairman 

Sunshine 

Theresa Alvillar-Eulberg 
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Charities 

Jan Sunny 

Hi everyone...since we can’t take clothes since the place we take them does not have a wash-

er and dryer, we can send money so they can get what is needed.  If you would like to donate 

some money, please send your checks to me.  Also, if anyone has paper mâché boxes, you 

could paint those while your are home and we can save them until Loma Linda will be able to 

take them.  Thanks and I hope it won’t be long until we can get together.  I know the Senior 

Center won’t be open until at least 

June—if then!  Stay safe—thank you!  

Jan 
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May 20-Linda LaRocco 

July-no program, Sleepover 

Sept 16-Heidi Allison 

November 18-Janet Mitchell 

 

Teachers for  

Programs 2021 

Due to Covid, we are unable to meet at the Redlands Community Center.  We are not sure 

what the coming months will bring, so we are scheduling our programs every two months by 

Zoom.  The classes will be on Thursday evening 5:45 pm to 9:00 pm Pacific Time.  Members 

are $15 and guests are $20. 

 

We hope that you will join us to paint some fun projects with some GREAT teachers!! 

Programs 2021 

Kim Tamiazzo 
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 The purpose of Gypsy 

Tolers is to stimulate interest in 

and appreciation for the art of tole 

and decorative painting. 

 We are a friendly group; our 

programs are designed for us to 

learn new techniques and try new 

products & mediums while having 

fun. 

 Gypsy Tolers welcomes new 

members and guests!!   

 We meet monthly on the 

third Thursday, at 6:00 pm. 

 

Redlands Community Center 

111 W Lugonia Avenue 

Redlands, CA 92373 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

President:  Judy Coates 

1st VP Programs:  Kim Tamiazzo and                       

Diane Barnhart-McKinney 

2nd VP Charities: Jan Sunny 

Secretary:  Cheryl Jones 

Membership:  Carol Whitton 

Treasurer:  Jolene Cooley 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Audio Visual:  Cecilia Luk 

Historian:  Ginny Gilman 

Hospitality:  Brenda Adamo 

Newsletter:  Nancy Schatz 

Ways & Means:  Carm Brooker 

COMMITTEES 

Christmas Party:  Patti Terral and                             

Carolyn Earsom 

County Fair:  Carol Whitton 

Education:  OPEN 

Gypsy Dollar Coordinator:  OPEN 

Gypsy Dollar Raffle:  OPEN 

Heritage Ornament :  OPEN 

Heritage Sale:  Cecilia Luk 

Nominations:  OPEN 

SDP Liaison/Publicity:  OPEN 

Summer Sleepover:  Heidi Allison 

Sunshine/Birthdays:  Theresa Eulberg 

Web Mistress:  OPEN 

Welcome:   OPEN 

Reminder … Board meetings are held the 

second Thursday of the month at 6pm at     

Coco’s on the corner of Tennessee and  

Colton.     Every member is welcome to 

attend! 


